
1 
 

  

This is my third ‘occasional’ newsletter. And I can’t believe my year as President has less 
than 3 months to go!  Let’s have terrific last quarter. 

As always - our Newsletter is intended for members and friends . . . please circulate it 
to anyone who may be interested.  Enquiries about Lions, including about joining as a member, can 
be directed to/through any of the above contacts/addresses. 

We need Friends.  But we need Lions even more.  I would really like to see our club expand to above 
40 active Lions.  This week – please think about who you might invite to a meeting or activity, or how 
you can ‘spread the Lions word.’  Lions’ service isn’t a secret in Torquay and surrounds – so let’s 
share. 

Welcome Armstrong Creek! 

The hot news this month is that we have a group of new Lions who will form an Armstrong Creek Branch of our 
Club. What does that mean? To be honest – we are not entirely sure! But it has to be great. 

The aim is to see a chartered Lions Club in Armstrong Creek.  A ‘branch’ is a bit of a half-way house to provide 
new Lions something concrete to be part of (Torquay Lions Club), and a structure in which to grow and attract 
the 20 members required for a new Club.  We currently have 6 people interested in Lions, which will grow! 

Most importantly – it means we are helping the developing community in and around Armstrong Creek to be 
supported by a local Lions presence and to focus on building ‘community.’  As they say – where there’s a need 
there’s a Lion. 

We will be inviting our new branch members to our activities and showing them a little about what (and how) 
Lions ‘do’; and at the same time supporting them as they ‘do Lions’ a little differently.  The 6 new Lions are a 
bit younger and a bit newer – and their focus will almost certainly develop in a slightly different direction.  And 
that’s Lions Clubs International today!  Please introduce yourselves, and make them welcome.   

 

Welcome Richard!    

At our February dinner meeting we inducted Lion Richard 
Kelly (and partner Deb) into our club.  Welcome Richard and 
Deb. We look forward to getting to know you both. 
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Welfare, Health and Safety 

We have had a few people on the ‘not so well’ list over recent months – so it’s been good to hear 
that members are ‘on the mend.’  Some recent conversations have highlighted to me how important 
support from other club members is.  If you are not well or are having surgery, please let us know 
(and also let us know what information you are comfortable to share).  And if you think a Lion might 
be in need of some ‘TLC’, let’s keep in touch. It’s something many of you do really well. 

Lions’ five global causes 

Lions Clubs International (LCI) has five global causes. We aim to have a number of activities this year 
that involve the community and highlight these global causes. 

• Diabetes - We serve to reduce the prevalence of diabetes and improve quality of life for those 
diagnosed. 

• Vision - We serve to prevent avoidable blindness and improve quality of life for people who 
are blind and visually impaired. 

• Hunger - We serve to ensure all community members have access to nutritious foods. 
• Environment - We serve to sustainably protect and restore our environment to improve the 

well-being of all communities. 
• Childhood Cancer - Lions and Leos provide support for the needs of children and families 

affected by childhood cancer through impactful service activities. 

The April Cowrie market proceeds will go to the Lions Childhood Cancer Foundation, and we will use 
the opportunity to highlight childhood cancer as one of Lions’ global causes. 

 Well done to Deb and Allen (Lions) and Will (FoL) who took part in Clean Up Australia Day on 5 
March – joined by some scouts and others. Although small in number, this group highlighted our 
concern for the Environment.  Some in the community joined in because Lions committed to the 
event.  That’s also leadership.   

 

Back in February we also catered for the District Cabinet Meeting held at Lions Village Torquay.  
Thanks again to those who assisted – especially Ross for making arrangements with Feed Me Surf 
Coast – which catered using ‘rescued’ food. I have no doubt the quality of the food made a significant 
impression on Lions from across western Victoria, and the connection between FMSC and our priority 
areas of ‘hunger’ and ‘environment’ was also clear. 

A Lions project (or 2) 

Who knows the deal with the Skate Park 
in Beach Road?  Love to know the 
history of this project!      

It’s something for teenagers – would it 
be good to find something else for our 
local teenage youth?     
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Advertising who we are 

We are going to get a couple of Display signs made up, which can be easily used whenever we are 
‘out and about.’  But what should they say?  Here are two lists: ‘What we have done’ and ‘What we 
DO’.  Let me know what you think – we will invite feedback at the April business meeting too, and 
then get them done professionally over winter (like the canvas tops of the train carriages!). 

 

An Englishman, a Frenchman and a Russian were admiring a painting of 
Adam and Eve in the Garden of Eden.  The discussion turned to the 
nationality of the painter. 

Said the Englishman – ‘Well it’s obviously English – you can tell be the light.  
So English.’ Replied the Frenchman – ‘Non! Look – they have no clothes; it iz 
about LOVE! So very French! 

‘Nyet’ said the Russian! ‘No shelter. No clothes.  Only an apple to eat, and 
they are told they live in Paradise? It must be RUUUSSSSSIAN! 

What we have supported since 
1969 – more significant projects 

•    Building the Torquay Lions Village (retirement 
community) – and ongoing support 

•    Lions Sundial and Analemmatic clock (1995-1996) 

•    Elephant Walk Children’s Playground (1985-1989) 

•    Deep Creek Walking Track (1990/91) 

•    Support for the Torquay Community Health Service 
(founding member) (1974-75) 

•    $50,000+ over recent years to Foundation 61 
(addiction rehabilitation) 

•    Torquay Roller Skating Park (Beach Rd)  

•    Youth Pod (currently placed at Winchelsea) 

•     Great Ocean Views Park – contribution to its 
completion in 2022 

•    Yarning Circle at Getjawil Indigenous garden 

•     Citizenship awards for our local schools each year 

[there has to be at least  

20 other things to add!) 

What we do 
•     Provide more than $40,000 a year of funding for our 

local community and other charitable causes, 

including money raised from - 

 Bill Ryan Charity Bowls Day 

 Cowrie Markets – Lions BBQ and Children’s Train 

 Our Community BBQ trailer and Children’s train 

– supporting local groups and events 

 Bunnings BBQs 

 Some work at Bellbrae Cemetery 

•     Support for Feed Me Surf Coast – which rescues food 

from landfill, and feeds those who need a hand 

•     Environmental activities – including an annual beach 

clean-up on New Year’s Day 

•     Support for various Community events – volunteers 

(such as the Cadel Evans Road Race) 

•     Sponsorship of camps for local children (Lions 

Wilderness Village, Licola) 

•     Social activities including monthly dinner meetings 

(we are a members’ Club!) 

•     Occasional working bees – for those needing a helping 

hand 

•     Recycling of used spectacles 

•     ‘One-offs’ to support communities (e.g. tools to 

Mallacoota after the fires) 

•     Looking out for retired and infirm Lions and partners 
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Vintage! (Brian, Libby and Teddy).    Retired Lion Brian Fuller told of his experiences during WWII at 
our March dinner meeting.   Born in London, Brian survived the worst of the bombing of London in 
1940 when he was only 5 years old.  His family often slept in their neighbour’s air raid shelter, which 
was a frightening (and cramped) situation. During all of this madness, he had his toy Teddy Bear for 
comfort.  He was then sent north, away from the bombs . . . but also from his parents.   Three years 
after the war, he and his family emigrated to Australia.  His memories of the war years have stayed 
with him, as has his Teddy Bear.  Brian was President of the Lions Club of Torquay and has given 25 
years of service to our community. 

 

Vintage! (left) - from deep in Tom Harding’s archives – a 
photo of Tom, Brian Fuller and Denis McGuiffe 
manufacturing a component in the process of building Train 
System No 1. 

 

And Vintage! (right) Barry Mackie and 
Pam Ryan at the Bunnings BBQ on 25 
March. 

 

(vintage – “denoting something of high 
quality, especially something 
representing the best of its kind”) 
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Some recent clippings from our Facebook Page (and please get family and friends to like/follow our 
page, and ‘share’ where appropriate) and the Surf Coast Times 
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Rosters – a reminder: 

Please make sure you keep track of your roster commitments.  We understand if you can’t come 
sometimes – but please arrange for someone to take your place, and let the team captain/leadership 
Chair know the (re)arrangements please. This will assist the smooth running of activities. 

 

Be Square! 

Can you operate our Square reader?  We now do more sales electronically than cash.  Next time you 
are rostered on for a BBQ, or arrive early for a dinner meeting – ask to learn.  It’s not that hard – we 
will train you. 
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Club Calendar – to June 2023 

March 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 
13 Labour Day 
holiday 
PFFF - Assisting 
McArthur Lions 

14 15 
BBQ at Jan Juc 
Pre-school 

16 17 
*Pub Raffle 
*SCSC 
relay4Life 

18 
*RCH appeal – AM 
*SCSC relay4Life 

19 
Cowrie Market -  
BBQ and Train 

20 
 

21 22 23 
Dinner 
Meeting (B 
Fuller - guest) 

24 
Pub Raffle 

25 
*Bunnings BBQ 
*RCH appeal (AM) 

26 

27 
 

28 29 30 31 
*Bowls Day 
*Pub Raffle 

  

 

April 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 
 
 

    1 
RCH appeal (AM) 
 

2 
Bunnings BBQ (RCH) 

3 
RCH appeal 

4 
RCH appeal 

5 
RCH appeal 

6 
RCH Appeal 

7 Good Friday 
*RCHA 
collecting 
*Pub Raffle 

8 9 

10 Easter 
Monday 
 

11 12 13 
Business 
Meeting 

14 
Pub Raffle 
 

15 16 
Cowrie Market -  
BBQ (Childhood 
Cancer and Train 

17 
 

18 19 20 21 
Pub Raffle 

22 Earth Day 
Bunnings BBQ 

23 

24 [not a 
public holiday 
but . .] 

25 ANZAC Day 
*Lions 
marshalling for 
RSL 

26 27 
Dinner 
Meeting 

28 
Pub Raffle 
 

29 
Great Ocean Bike 
Ride – marshalling 
and BBQ 

30 

 

May 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 
1 
 

2 3 4 5 
Pub raffle 

6 7 
Bunnings BBQ 

8 
 

9 10 11 
Business 
Meeting 

12 
Pub raffle 

13 
Surf Coast Trek - 
BBQ 

14 Mothers’ Day 

15 
 

16 17 18 19 
Pub raffle 

20 21 

22 
 

23 24 25 
Dinner 
Meeting 

26 
Pub raffle 

27 28 

29 
 

30 31     

June 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 
   1 

 
2 3 4 

Bunnings BBQ 
(requested) 

5 
 

6 7 8 
Business 
meeting 

9 10 11 

12 King’s BD 
 

13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 
 

20 21 22 
Changeover 
Dinner 

23 24 25 
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26 27 28 29 30   
Future dates/bookings for 2023 

Bunnings BBQs – requested but not confirmed – 6/8, 2/9, 1/10, 5/11 (RCH), 26/11, 3/12 (RCH) and 24/12 

Cowrie Market dates (TBC) – 17/9, 15/10, 19/11 and 17/12 

Youth of the Year – Club Final – August dinner meeting (24/8/23) 

11/11/2023 – train booking for private party 

 

And we have received a couple of invitations that individual Lions might with to take up: 

 

Bunnings Family Night – 30 March (the night before the Bowls Day!) 
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A Men’s Health night on 19 April -   And a Rock‘n’Roll night on 20 May -   

  


